
 

 

 

 

TIMELY NOTIFICATION BULLETIN 

Possible Threat to the Community 

"Your Right to Know" 

September 5, 2012 

 

In compliance with the "Timely Notice" provisions of the federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus 

Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act of 1998, Campus Security is giving notice of an act of 

violence reported to have occurred in the area of Kukui Street and Aala Street on 9-5-12 at 8:30 pm. 

 

REPORTED OFFENSE: A group of Hawaii Pacific University students were walking on Kukui Street 

toward Aala Street, when approached by three males.  One male suspect tried to pick a fight with the 

students.  The same male pulled a knife in attempt to commit robbery.  The students left the area quickly on 

foot.  No property taken, No injuries reported.  The other two suspects stood by, watched the incident.  The 

main suspect is described as Micronesian or Filipino, 18-19 years old, 5-6, 140 lbs., black hair, blue shirt, 

and unknown color shorts wearing a blue bandana.  The second male suspect is described as Micronesian 

or Filipino, in his early 20s, white t shirt, long pants.  The description of the third male suspect is unclear. 

 

Be cognizant of your surroundings and if anything suspicious, please report to HPU security or the 

Honolulu Police Department. 

 

Honolulu Police Department has been contacted and an Attempted Robbery investigation has been 

initiated. 

   

Please pass this information on to others in the HPU community who might not be aware of this incident.  

If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the University Security by 

telephone at (808)753-7304 or contact HPD by telephone at (808) 529-3932.  You may also contact HPU 

Security or HPD in person by approaching them on Fort Street Mall. 

 


